
September 23, 2025 

Tuesday, September 23, 2025, the Jasper County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 

9:30 a.m. with Supervisors Talsma, Cupples, and Nearmyer present and accounted for Chairman Talsma 

presiding. 

Motion by Cupples, seconded by Nearmyer to approve a 3-year Occupational Health Screening 

Service Agreement between Jasper County and MercyOne Newton Medical Center starting September 15, 

2025, to September 14, 2028, for $90.00 per test.  

YEA: CUPPLES, NEARMYER, TALSMA 

Motion by Nearmyer, seconded by Cupples to approve a service agreement for Be With in the 

amount of $10,800.00 starting July 17, 2025, to July 16, 2026, to continue with the community calendar 

software.  

YEA: CUPPLES, NEARMYER, TALSMA 

Motion by Nearmyer, seconded by Cupples to set a Public Hearing for the vacation of right-of-way in 

Newburg, Iowa with recommended date and time of October 14, 2025, at 9:30 a.m. in the Board of 

Supervisors Room. 

YEA: CUPPLES, NEARMYER, TALSMA 

Motion by Nearmyer, seconded by Cupples to approve the tax rate summary for assessed year 2024. 

YEA: CUPPLES, NEARMYER, TALSMA 

Motion by Nearmyer, seconded by Cupples to approve claims paid through September 23, 2025. 

YEA: CUPPLES, NEARMYER, TALSMA 

Motion by Nearmyer, seconded by Cupples to approve Board of Supervisors minutes for September 

16, 2025. 

YEA: CUPPLES, NEARMYER, TALSMA 

There were no Board Appointments.  

Randy Ray spoke about the condition and maintenance on the gravel roads, especially leading to the 

Go Kart Track.  

Motion by Nearmyer, seconded by Cupples to adjourn from the regular meeting and enter into the 

work session. 

YEA: CUPPLES, NEARMYER, TALSMA 

 The Board received preliminary designs from BBS for the Sheriff Training Center. It is coming in over 

budget and the Board worked through areas that could be cut or condensed down to meet the funding from 

the bond proceeds. Adam Sparks is going back to BBS for a second look at getting the overall project under 

the budget. The Board also discussed the animal Ordinance and potential changes if they have another dog-

on-dog situation in the County. Scott Nicholson will work with Community Development on drafting some 

language with additional fines to be approved by the Board.  



 Motion by Nearmyer, seconded by Cupples to adjourn the Tuesday, September 23, 2025, meeting of 

the Jasper County Board of Supervisors.  

YEA: CUPPLES, NEARMYER, TALSMA 

 

__________________________________              __________________________________ 
            Jenna Jennings, Auditor                                           Brandon Talsma, Chairman 


